
 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary 
February 2024 

2/1: Mead and Hunt Levee Penetrations meeting. I met with Steven Sullivan 
and Nancy Moricz from M&H to discuss levee pipe penetrations along the North 
Area Levees. M&H is performing the penetrations analysis for the SAFCA levee 
accreditation effort. 

2/9: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The 
Board met in regular session. The agendized items consisted of a request to 
purchase a Canycom 25A Tracked Dumper from Pioneer Machinery and a 
discussion on re-visiting the elections timeline. 

2/12: Mead and Hunt Levee Penetrations meeting. I met with Steven Sullivan 
and Nancy Moricz from M&H to continue discussion on levee pipe penetrations 
along the North Area Levees. I provided results from my pipe abandonment 
research and documents from the Central Valley Flood Protection Board 
encroachments database. 

2/13: City of Sacramento Impact Team Coordination meeting. Interim 
Superintendent Kawamura and I met with staff from the City Impact Team to 
discuss our priorities for keeping levees free from encampments. I informed the 
team that our highest priority is to keep the levee crown roadways clear so that 
we can continue essential levee O&M and patrolling. Our second priority would 
be to clear specific camps within a planned project footprint such as high hazard 
tree removal or emergency levee repair. All other encampments fall into a third 
and more distant priority. 

2/14: Mead and Hunt Levee Penetrations Site Visit. Interim Superintendent 
Diaz and I met with Chris Hirschmann from M&H to inspect specific levee pipe 
penetrations along the North Area Levees. 

2/20: Meeting with Eric Grotenhuis from Page Design. I met with Eric 
Grotenhuis to discuss his company’s capability to assist the District with printed 
and digital public outreach materials. The work would cover the Annual 
Newsletter, visual aids and materials for public events, and possibly an e-mail 
blast. I offered to schedule a subsequent meeting with Mr. Grotenhuis and the 
Public Outreach Committee. 
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2/23: Central Valley Flood Protection Board meeting. I attended this meeting 
to hear a presentation on the proposed Union Pacific Railroad Bridge Section 
Replacement for the American River Bridge in Sacramento. Staff from the 
CVFPB presented the history of past bridge work on this structure and the plan 
for replacing the last wooden section. UPRR staff and consultants were on hand 
to answer questions. 
 
2/27: California CLASS Presentation. Office Manager Chapman and I met with 
representatives from the California Cooperative Liquid Assets Securities System 
to hear about their company’s offering for public agency pooled investments. 
Their parent company has similar public trust advisor systems for numerous 
states throughout the United States. CA CLASS was initiated in California by the 
CSDA. 
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